
July 20, 2019 

Betsy Davis 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

Water Division 

Municipal Permits Section (06-01) 

5 Post Office Square, Suite 100 

Boston, Massachusetts 02109-3912 

OspreyOwl Environmental, LLC 

P.O. Box 309 

Barrington, NH 03825 

(603) 978-5109

www.ospreyowl.com 

email: RickCantu@ospreyowl.com 

Re: Comments on the draft Greater Lawrence Sanitary District Facility NPDES Permit 

(MA0100447) 

Dear Ms Davis: 

OspreyOwl Environmental (OOE) has reviewed the draft NPDES Permit no. MA0100447 and is providing 

the following comments as outlined in 40CFR §124.13. 

OOE has worked with communities within Massachusetts for the purpose of obtaining 'Clean Samples' 

from various receiving waters and is very familiar with the major dischargers all along the Merrimack 

River from Manchester, NH to Haverhill, MA. 

Comments on Total Phosphorus Limitations 

The permit allows a total monthly limit of 0.53 mg/I with a footnote of 10, 11 and a header footnote of 

4. Footnote 10 refers the permittee to Part I.H.2, total phosphorus compliance schedule and Part I.H.6,

out Ii n ing ambient phosphorus monitoring re qui re ments. The header footnote 4 in 'Average Monthly'

reporting requirements details using the numerical value of O if the sample was non-detect and if one or

more samples demonstrates a value, then all non-detect values are to be listed as 'half the detection

limit' for that specific sample.
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